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Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Iraq to this second cycle of the UPR and thanks them for the presentation of their national report.

Sierra Leone is concerned by the internal conflict which has rocked Iraq since the beginning of this year and led to a situation of instability and grave humanitarian crisis in the country. The armed conflict perpetuated by terrorist groups such as the self-declared Islamic State continues to have a major impact on the promotion and protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms.
In spite of these difficulties, my delegation commends the efforts undertaken to provide accessible public health services through the Strategic Plan, the National Health Policy and the Social Protection Act.

Sierra Leone would like to urge Iraq to undertake legal and institutional reforms that would eliminate all forms of discrimination for reasons of race, colour, sex, language, religion, political or other opinion and national or social origin
Recommendations: 
1. Ratify ICRMW and the optional protocol of the CAT.
2. Establish a moratorium with a view to abolishing the death penalty and ratifying OP2 of the ICCPR.
3. Abolish temporary marriage, CEFM and penalize “honour” crimes.

4. Implement laws which facilitate access to justice for women in detention, as well as allow women to inherit land and acquire property.
Sierra Leone wishes Iraq a successful completion of its review.
Thank you, Mr President.
